
STLNA Meeting Minutes 
St. Pete Beach – May 2012 

Kirk Smith – STLNA Management Chair 
 
 
The committee met on Tuesday night.  There were two new lab representatives 
at the meeting; 1 from LaPEM in Mexico and 1 from AREVA, Brazil. 
 
One key topic under discussion is the effect of neutral current during arc 
resistance switchgear testing.  Two test circuits from KEMA, Arnhem, 
Netherlands and KEMA Powertest, Chalfont, PA, USA are being compared. 
 
A second topic of discussion concerns the effect of test circuit arrangements on 
TRV and other test parameters. 
 
STLNA representatives will attend the STL Management Committee meeting in 
May and the STL Technical Committee in November. 


